

## 27 SEP 2012 FM 8 L

P.O. Box 67266 Phoenix, Arizona, 85082

Phone: (623) 698-9313







## **Fanbelt Flyer Oct 2012**

Next meeting is Oct. 6rd- Meeting start time 11:00 AM

The memorial service for Bobby Stephenson is Sat. Sept 29th at 4:00 PM at Fairway Park 2054 N Thorton Rd. Casa Grand, AZ. We would like to see as many Corvairs and members there as possible.

Please be there and show support to the family and remember our fellow Corvair lover.

Upcoming events, the Annual Anniversary Corvair Car Show at Thorobred Chevrolet. Registration starts at 8:00 AM. Show to start at 9:00 and will go to 2:00 PM. Food and/or money donations for the registration feed that will be given to the Chandler Food Bank. This year we are celebrating the 1963 Corvair. Breakfast and Lunch will be suppplied, please bring your drinks.

The Corvette Club of Arizona Car Show is Oct. 27th at Thorobred Chevrolet. A seperate catagory for the Corvair is at this Car Show so show your support. Please see the website <a href="https://www.corvetteclubofarizona.com">www.corvetteclubofarizona.com</a> for more information. The Annual Fanbelt Toss is in Palm Springs on Oct 26, 27 and 28th. See <a href="https://www.vintagecorsa.com">www.vintagecorsa.com</a> for details. Forms for entry for both car shows will be at the next meeting.

## **Prez Sez**

We had a good meeting in September and had 2 guests.

Lori has her work done buy me and she has 475,000 miles on her 65 Corvair. Yes 475,000 miles, has one rebuilt engine, but still thats a lot of miles. She drives the car every day to work.

Lora and the other guest are thinking about joining us. One of them wanted an applacation for Corsa which I brought with me and gave to him.

I got a call from Bobby Stephenson's Daughter and the date for his memorial service is set for Saturday September 29th at 4:00 P.M. at Fairway Park in Casa Grande 2054 N. Thorton Rd. I hope to see a nice handful of Cactus Corvair Members there and hopefully with there Corvairs.

We had our nomanation for officers for the 2013 year and had no one step up for the jobs of President, Vice President, Tresurer, or Secretary. All Officers said they would run again so we have the same group of people as officers running again Minor Fleming, Diane Rencenberger, Bob Rencenberger and myself. There were no other nominees for the board members so it will stand as John Priddy, Bruce Levitch, we need one more board member because of the passign of Bobby Stephensons, so please step up and become a board member.

On a closing note please remember our Corvair Anniversary Show to be held at Thorobred Chevrolet on October 6th. We will also have our regular club meeting there around 11:00 a.m. so please even if your not going to show your car come on out have somthing to eat and show up to the meeting and look at the cars.

There will not be a meeting October 3rd but please come out to the show. We also will have lots of Door Prizes, Food, and Shade. Bring a lawn chair. Thanks for being part of the best Car club in the world.

## Your Prez. John Seaman

Secretary's Report

President John Seaman called the meeting to order at 7 PM.

We had two guests visiting: Lara from Chandler and Dave from Sun City.

In memory of Ralph Glatzel, a long time member of CCC who died in the spring, a donation of \$100 was made to Kitchen on the Street, a charity that Ralph was interested in. Word was received that Bobby Stevenson, a fairly new member who came from Ohio had died.

President Seaman announced that club elections were coming up and nominations were needed for club officers. Dave Wenzlick declined the nomination for Vice President. President Seaman also announced that the annual CCC car show is scheduled for Saturday October 6, at Thorobred Chevrolet, and that the Tuscon club had been invited to participate. He noted that the annual Orphan Car Show was scheduled for Oct 21 at LosOlivos park and the Great Western Fan Belt Toss and Swap Meet would be held in Palm Springs on October 26-28.

Andy Lange gave a report on things on The Desert Cruisers website on the internet. It looks like the State of Arizona is thinking about selling the HOV lanes on some of the AZ major roads so that they can be turned into toll lanes. That was a stirring announcement that got lots of discussion.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Bob Rencenberger, Secretary Many of the oldies may remember Norm King. He was a dear friend of Charlie Dye's and supplied many of the Corvair cars across the country with the needed parts. He passed away as listed in the Corsa Magazine. At this time, we from the Cactus Corvair Club would like to wish his family and friends our prayers and thanks for the memories.

Below is a picture of Norm featured in the local newspaper when he moved the shop.











Come see us at:
2950 W. Apache Trail
Apache Junction, Arizona 85120
(480) 671-6999
Fax (480) 671-6664
impress1170@officemax.com